Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: buildings sold
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

This is a request for information about the number of buildings and plots of land sold by the council since January 2010.

Could you please provide a list of council owned land and buildings that have been sold since January 1, 2010, up to the present day.

The data should include the address of the asset, the sale price, the date it was sold, the name of the buyer, the date it was originally acquired by the council and how much the council originally paid for it.

Answer:

Please find attached a spreadsheet containing details of 129 assets that have been sold by the Council from 16th June 2011 to date.  
Details of sales prior to 16th June 2011 are held in paper-based systems.  The Council estimates that to retrieve this information will exceed the statutory cost limit prescribed in the Act.

The spreadsheet shows the address, the sale price, date sold and the name of the buyer, as requested.  However, it does not include the date acquired by the Council or what the original price was.  The reason is that many of these assets have been in Council ownership for over 50 years and the original price is not easily accessible.  Also, the sale might not be for the entire landholding/asset.  To find the original price and determine whether the sale was for all or part of the landholding would exceed the appropriate limit.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to provide any further information would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of Section 12(1) of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your full request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
Names of individuals have been redacted from the spreadsheet.  The Council considers these are exempt from release under Section 40(2) of the Act as they are personal data and not for disclosure to the wider world, which is how any such disclosure must be viewed. 

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
